DELAWARE COMMISSION OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

MEETING MINUTES

JUNE 17, 2014
Members Present: Lardizzone, Sarg, Armbruster, Carroll, Corsa, Farley, Goss, Hampton, McMullen, Newstadt, Seppala, Showell, Smith and Weir
Members Excused: Newman

The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Chairman Lardizzone announced that the memorial ceremony for Ruth Harden has been rescheduled to Thursday, July 10, 2014, at 1:30 pm at the VA Hospital chapel.
Staff Present: Knotts and Peterson
ADMINISTRATIVE REMARKS
Ginny Yelland, VAMC Operations Manager for Ambulatory Care – provided staffing updates for the CBOCs in Georgetown and Dover.  She reported the front entrance to VAMC will be closed for construction and they are encouraging patients to use the valet service. She announced the shuttle service from Georgetown and Dover is now up and running and encouraged everyone to help get the word out. There were questions and discussion about the shuttle bus.
Bill Peterson (Veterans Home Director) – provided a monthly report for the Delaware Veterans Home. He reported they hired a Director of Nursing, Salvia Leake and provided her work history. He spoke about other employment changes and challenges.  
Jessica Finan (Home of the Brave Director) – reported they are full at their male facility and have been successful placing a few veterans in permanent housing. They only have two female veterans at their female facility; but she does have others pending. The female facility recently received a grant for $5,000 from the Milford Lions Club to be used on anything they need. The American Legion also gave the facility nearly $6,000 from their golf tournament. She said they are in need of donated meat as they recently lost their previous donators, as well as needing gently used household items. The wish list of items needed can be found at their website http://homeofthebravefdn.org/how-you-can-help/.  There was conversation about the 211 system and the fact that there is a two week back log on all intakes for homeless and other individuals in immediate need of help. In her update on the women’s shelter, she said their asbestos issue has been resolved, but the lead issue has not and the basement still floods.
John Knotts (DCVA Executive Director) – reported on the upcoming Veterans Mental Health Summit on September 10, 2014, at the Embassy Suites in Newark, DE, and the Freedom 5K Run/Walk on July 5, 2014, at Silver Lake Park. He explained that service organizations may sponsor the event.  All proceeds support the Veterans Trust Fund.  He also mentioned the Tidewater Utilities Charity Golf Outing on August 11, 2014, in Bridgeville, DE.  All proceeds of this event support veterans’ programs.  The Veterans Trust Fund was selected for a 70% contribution.  The Veterans Home will receive 10%.   
Mr. Skocik thanked everyone who attended their Memorial Day event at the Kent County Memorial Park and the dedication of the Huey helicopter. The Delaware Veterans Coalition celebrated their third anniversary last month. He announced the dedication for the Korean War memorial will be on July 27, 2014, at 2:00 pm, Kent County Memorial Park. 
PRESENTATIONS
Sue (Soohyun) Oh (AmeriCorps VISTA) - spoke about her idea of creating a community garden; finding a location and getting individuals involved. 
Commissioner McMullen corrected the location of the Mass he attended in Washington, D.C. as the Basilica of the Immaculate Conception.  As a fundraising activity, you may purchase facsimile dog tags (similar to challenge coins) through the AFSA.  Contact Bill McMullen for more information.
MOTION BY MCMULLEN TO ACCEPT APRIL COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES WITH CORRECTION, SECONDED BY FARLEY, MOTION CARRIED.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

NORTHERN CEMETERY

Commissioner Goss reported that there were 77 interments and 39 applications received for the month of May 2014. The Raise & Realignment project will be completed no later than the end of the summer and they are currently working in our in-ground cremains section, “U” field. Other projects currently in progress are: wet well pump repair/replacement; replace electric service to the pond fountain - PSC Contract at $12,500; replacement of the computer for the kiosk; and repair of low area water retention between B & C field. 
SOUTHERN CEMETERY

Commissioner Armbruster reported that there were 34 interments and 27 applications received for the month of May 2014. The Memorial Circle project is completed and was used as the site for the Fag Day Celebration. The staff did an outstanding job on this significant project including hardscape, a pond with water fall, flags, service emblems, American eagle and resting areas.
PERSONNEL

Commissioner Hampton reported that the request to hire the Administrative Specialist III position was disapproved by OMB and will be resubmitted July 1, 2014. The Veterans Service Officer, Senior Social Worker position vacated by John Williams, is pending authorization to hire.   There is a casual seasonal position vacancy at each cemetery for a Conservation Technician.  All requests for hire require justification as being critical fills and require approval from OMB.
HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES
Commissioner Corsa reported the Veterans TBI Support Group will meet at the American Legion Post 8, Georgetown, DE, on the third Wednesday of the month at 1:00 pm.  
VETERAN SERVICES
There were 160 disability claims filed during May and 1,972 claims are pending.  Awards for pension and compensation for the month totaled $1,165,630.30. Veteran Service Officers completed annual recertification training – National Association of County Veterans Service Officers Conference, Grand Rapids, MI, from Jun 9–13, 2014.
VETERANS TRUST FUND

Mr. Knotts reported for May 2014  -   $1,176 received in revenue;  $2,162 was awarded.  Balance of the fund is $44,433. 
LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS

Commissioner Sarg reported the current legislative session ends on June 30, 2014, and HB 236 is still in committee. This bill allows a member of the Delaware National Guard to annually receive a surf fishing vehicle permit without charge. HB 255 would add information regarding veteran status to the Delaware Driver’s License or Identification Card, upon request. This would eliminate the need for a veteran to carry a separate card or official discharge papers in order to prove their service. HB 296 allows professional licensing boards to recognize military education, training and experience when reviewing credentials and issuing licenses, and aims to assist service personnel and their spouses in obtaining and/or renewing professional licenses when transitioning from active duty. The bill further allows boards to issue service personnel a temporary license when he or she holds a valid license from another state. The current Delaware law only allows boards to do so for military spouses. HB 324 creates a special motor vehicle license plate for the purpose of honoring Delaware’s veterans.  SB 206  would amend Title 6 of the Delaware Code and is related to protecting military service members from abusive practices.
FINANCE & LOGISTICS
Mr. Knotts reported the Veteran’s Day Committee Fund issued a check for $160 to purchase flowers for Memorial Day at the Bridge War Memorial.  Balance on hand is $475.00.
COMMEMORATIVE AFFAIRS

Mr. Knotts reported the Memorial Day service at DVMC Bear had approximately 500 people in attendance.  The Flag Day program at DVMC Millsboro was also well attended.  
ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS

Commissioner Armbruster (AMERICAN LEGION) – attended several events and has been updating the Commission’s Facebook page.  Please forward information and photos, if available, on events you may attend and he will post them on Facebook.  Jill Druskis, National Director, Americanism Division, American Legion on Boy’s State activities visited Delaware for Boy’s State.  Secretary of State Jeffrey Bullock attended the Ceremonial Installation of Officers at Wesley College to bestow the ceremonial Oath of Office as State Cabinet Officers and Elected Officials. Secretary Bullock is an alumnus of Boy’s State 1977. Their State Convention will be held July 9-11, 2014, at Dover Downs and their National Convention will be held in Charlotte, NC, from August 28 - September 4, 2014.
Commissioner Carroll (MOPH) – attended the Memorial Day Ceremony at the bridge and felt it was very well done. The Delaware MOPH Department held their Convention at Dover Downs and he spoke about the presentations.  Their Department is off for the summer and will fire back up in the fall. 
Commissioner Corsa (VVA) – attended Flag Day at the Southern Cemetery; it was a great ceremony and  he would like to send a letter of commendation to the Cemetery staff for their hard work.  He announced the TBI/PTSD support group meeting on June 18, 2014, at the American Legion Post #8. VVA Chapter 83 will hold a Gold Star Families Gala on Saturday, September 20, 2014.   
MOTION BY CORSA TO SEND A LETTER OF COMMENDATION TO THE CEMETERY STAFF AT THE MILLSBORO CEMETERY FOR THEIR HARD WORK ON THE REFLECTIVE AREA, SECONDED BY SARG, MOTION CARRIED.

Commissioner Farley (MCL) – attended Memorial Day Ceremonies; the WWII event at the Archives and the awards dinner for Employers Support of the Guard and Reserve (ESGR). Commissioner Sarg and he attended the strategic planning retreat on Jun 2, 2014. He made reference to the 7th Annual Crab Feast Fundraiser for Brain Injury Association of Delaware on August 9, 2014. 
Commissioner Goss (KWVA) – also attended the Flag Day Ceremony and the ceremony at the cemetery and was very impressed. He reported  the Korean War Veterans are off for the summer and will reconvene again in September 2014. 
Commissioner Hampton (AT LARGE) – attended the Northern Cemetery ceremony and felt it was very moving. He also attended the Huey dedication and felt it was phenomenal. They are still looking to create a group for all the Middle Eastern conflicts and there was discussion about that. 
Commissioner Lardizzone (DAV) – attended a lot of functions for the Commission, as well as the DAV New Jersey State Convention.  The DAV will have their chapter picnic in June and their National Convention will be held August 8-12, 2014, in Las Vegas, NV. Their Department chapters will be closed for the summer. 
Commissioner McMullen (AFSA) – attended the ceremony at the Bridge, the Huey ceremony, the WWII archives event and the Flag Day ceremony. Their conference, which is called the Professional Airman’s Conference, will be held August 16-20, 2014, in Jacksonville, FL. 
Commissioner Newstadt (JWV) – attended their annual luncheon and installation of officers on May 25, 2014, with nearly 100 attendees.  He has been busy attending many organizational events and post deployment ceremonies. He spoke about the Voices of War exhibits. He attended the Flag Day ceremony at the cemetery and thought it was a great event.  The same day he also attended a concert at DAFB.
Commissioner Sarg (MOAA)  – also attended most of the events as the other Commissioners.  He spoke about the Children’s Educational Compact and commented that he sits on the board. MOAA is officially off for the summer.
Commissioner Seppala (MOWW) – reported that he attended both Memorial Day Ceremonies and the National Guard 126 Deployment ceremony. The 287th Army Band will be performing at Bellevue State Park on June 29, 2014.
Commissioner Showell (AT LARGE) – reported that there will be a ribbon-cutting ceremony for the Armed Forces Readiness Center on August 1, 2014, 9:00 am, and tours will follow the ceremony. 
Commissioner Smith (DELVETS) – outlined his post events. He was voted in as chaplain of Post #1. 
Commissioner Weir (AMVETS) – attended the Memorial Day bridge ceremony. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Mr. Knotts reported on the proposal for the installation of flag poles at the DCVA entrance. 
Mr. Knotts provided a draft of the proposed eligibility criteria for interment at the State veterans’ cemetery.  The revision is consistent with NCA directives.  The residency criteria imposed by the State is ten years.  A survey of other States showed that most have no residency requirement, but for those that do, it is usually two to three years.   
MOTION BY NEWSTADT TO AMEND THE RESIDENCY REQUIREMENT FOR INTERMENT IN DVMC FROM 10 YEARS TO 3 YEARS, SECONDED BY LARDIZZONE, MOTION CARRIED.
ITEMS FOR THE GOOD AND WELFARE OF THE ORGANIZATION
Commissioner Newstadt stated that he would like to see more participation by the members of the Commission by attending more events in the community. 
Mr. Knotts asked the members of the Commission to please consider pledging to support the Freedom 5K Run/Walk on July 5, 2014. 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  
JULY 15, 2014 at 10:00 AM
LOCATION:



Robbins Bldg, 802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100, 





Dover, DE
ADJOURNED
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